# Pine Tree Quilt Guild General Meeting, April 4, 2017

Call to order – Susie Hardy at 6:30

### **Visiting Opportunity Quilts**

Mary Hammarin and Barbara Oliver from Roseville promoted their Pioneer Quilt Guild's opportunity quilt.

The Carquinez Straight Stitchers Quilt Guild showed their opportunity quilt.

#### **Announcements**

Cathy Stone told about the upcoming quilt shop-hop.

Diane Klose has tickets for our opportunity quilt.

Rich Belotti showed a family heirloom needing some mending.

Marjorie McConnell from community service has kits to make quilts and also some quilts that need binding. She also reminds us to support the 25 vendors in the upcoming quilt show so they will return next year.

Jeanne Pincha-Tulley said the quilt show needs volunteers. One can sign up at the break. She reported there are over 200 quilts entered so far in the show.

Heidi Emmett showed a copy of her book that was just published. Her books will be carried at Sugar Pine an also may be purchases on Amazon. The cost is only \$12.99. It has 7 projects and two full patterns.

Joan Mosley will be available at the break to sign-up artists up for the Boutique. The Jamboree is October 7<sup>th</sup>. There will be 4 presenters.

- 1. Sandra Bruce writing on quilts.
- 2. Sharon Alves table runner.
- 3. Terry McFeely Terial Magic sunflowers.
- 4. Velda Newman painting on fabric. A \$25 fee for paints.

Raedean Kidwell talked about programs.

Sophia Day needs our help by handing out flyers and bookmarks. She is also planning to use social media as a way to advertise the quilt show.

Sue Miller will be out of town but will get emails for anyone having difficulty using the computer to enter the quilt show. She stressed hitting submit when filling out the form.

Barbara Stein there are almost enough entrants in the boutique. She will take your name and help you get your code. She needs to know the number of items you will be selling and their size.

Molly Cook needs more vendors for the country store.

Lorna Straka reported the event on "How to get a ribbon" was well attended. There will be no meeting in April due to the quilt show. The May class will be making a quilt "Scrap Buster". July and August will class will be a whack and stack. September will be paper piecing and October will be a repeat of Ardy's techniques class.

Home workshops are the 4th Thursday of the month from 9:30 to 3 at the LDS Church. There is no fee for these classes.

Nancyan Tracy said the "We Care" group invite all interested to join the group at the LDS Church on May 22<sup>nd</sup>. They will be making quilts for fire survivors. They gave over 80 quilts last year.

Ardy Tobin has decals for sale at the back table and reminded us to sign-up for the appraiser who will be at the Quilt show. Almost all the spots have been filled. She will appraise quilts made before 1960.

Lois Hodges next month will be the quilt challenge.

Marta Price reported there were 102 members in attendance, 4 guests and 2 new members.

**Open Position** – Someone is needed to help Nancyan with the July picnic.

**Show and Tell** – Several women showed their beautiful quilts.

Patchwork Star – Anne Wilson filled in for Jeannie Ferguson. She introduced Robi Holmen who showed her remarkable quilts. She has been quiting for 10 years. She would be available to teach a class on fractured quilting, a technique she used in her quilt 'Spring Fling'.

**BREAK** – 10 minute break from 7:20-7:30.

# Drawings -

Quarter Yard Club Mystery Gift

## Speaker -

Raedean Kidwell introduced our speaker Jane Harworth. She presented "Living A Creative Life". She will hold a 2 day class April 5 and 6 showing how to enlarge photo's, apply fabrics, and thread paint pet portraits.

Respectfully submitted, Bonnie Lattin-Hensel